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13/05/2024  08:08:032024/1488/P OBJ Matteo Sotti I am resident in Goldhurst Terrace for 20 years; twice in the past I had asked planning permission to create 

one off-street parking space at the front of the property (2007/1939/P and 2008/0626/P) and twice it was 

refused because "The creation of a new vehicular entrance, by virtue of its associated loss of boundary wall 

and use of the front garden for car parking, is considered to be detrimental to the character and appearance of 

the street scene and the Swiss Cottage Conservation Area". And there was not even the loss of a residents 

parking bay at the time as there was a yellow line in front of my property. I wonder how this case would be 

different.

I also park my car on the street, and very often I struggle to find a residents parking space free, hence the loss 

of one more such space will only make matters worse.
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